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 Great Lakes Chapter #6 - NAWCC       Newsletter No. 214     February, 2020  
 

Chairman’s Comments 
 

We’re looking forward to another good year with interesting activities planned and to filling the rest of the positions on 

the Board. The Director’s positions are a good way to become familiar with way the Chapter works. 
 

Robert Arnold, Chapter President 

 

 

Upcoming 2020 Chapter Meetings:    2020 Chapter Officers: 

February 9th Plymouth Historical Museum                Bob Arnold, President  810-636-7236 

April 19
th

 Royal Oak Seniors Center                                 Jim Miller, Treasurer  734-718-8563 

June 7
th

 Plymouth Historical Museum     Tom Morris, Secretary  734-282-1725 

September tbd
th

 All Michigan Meeting Howell  Bill Ellison, Paul Mallie, Gordon Webb, Directors 

December 6
th

 Holiday Party Royal Oak Seniors Center 
 

 
Chapter Highlights 
Chapter’s Holiday Party was held Sunday afternoon 

December 1
st
 at Royal Oak Senior’s Center.  

Approximately 35 members, spouses, and guests came 

for the meeting; it was slightly smaller group as it was 

very close to Thanksgiving.  Members brought a 

variety of clocks, watches, and miscellaneous items for 

sale; many items changed hands.   
 

Members brought a variety of cookies, cakes, shrimp 

cocktail, and punch. The chapter provided assorted 

sandwich, vegetable, fruit platters, and two cakes 

celebrating the chapter’s 70
th
 anniversary.  Everyone 

sampled the goodies and there were plenty of desert 

leftovers to take home. 

 
Thank you to Linda Dervan, Sue Ellison, Kathy 

Hughes, Linda Lauhoff, Kathy Miller, and Sara Morris 

decorating and setting up the refreshment tables.  

 

As it was a Holiday Meeting there was no formal 

program.  The Board arranged for a short business 

meeting; Chapter President, Bob Arnold reviewed 

the letter sent out to all members in October 

informing chapter members that the board 

members will be stepping down at the end of 2020  

70
th

 Anniversary Cake - Great Lakes Chapter 6 NAWCC  

 

 

as they all have served for many years. He also 

highlighted chapter officer responsibilities and 

explained officer’s jobs were not time-consuming; 

the board meets five times a year at a breakfast to 

plan the chapter activities.  Andy Dervan is 

stepping down as Secretary at the end of 2019 and 

Tom Morris agreed to serve as Secretary going 

forward. Members asked a few questions and 

discussions will continue at future chapter 
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meetings. Anyone wanting to volunteer for Officer 

or Director positions should contact Bob Arnold. 

If the Chapter is to continue into the future and 

work toward its 80
th

 Anniversary, it is vital that 

these positions be filled. Subsequent to the 

meeting, Jim Miller volunteered to be the Chapter  

Treasurer. 
 
   

 
 
Bill Ellison and Rich Pozniak Discussing Electric 
Clocks 
 
 
 

 
 
Jim and Kathy Miller and Joe and Mike Caleel 
Enjoying the Party 
 
 
 
 

We are sorry to hear that John (Jack) Linahan , a 
long time Chapter member, passed away on 
December 31, 2019 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Skip Anderson, Kathy Hughes, Linda Lauhoff, 
and Linda Dervan enjoying the Anniversary Cake 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
       Pierre Poisson, Sil Venerus, and Leo Silber 
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February 2020 Meeting Announcement  
                 

Great Lakes Chapter meeting will be held Sunday, February 9
th

 2020 at the Plymouth Historical 

Museum, 155 S. Main St. Plymouth.  See the map for details.   
        

Mart:   1:30 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.    Unlimited tables will be available at no charge.  
  

Refreshments:    Beverage & Snacks at 2 PM     

 

Display:     
 

Program: Restoring Henry Ford Museum's No. 16 Seth Thomas Tower Clock 

 

Presenters:    Clara Deck, former Sr. Conservator, The Henry Ford  

                     Andrew Ganem, Conservator Specialist, The Henry Ford 

  
         

Cost     Meeting/Mart                            $5.00 

                                         Mart Tables               No additional charge. 

 

Consider joining the group for dinner after the meeting at a local restaurant. 
 

Questions: Contact Bob Arnold (810-636-7236)  
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Plymouth Historical Museum   

155 S. Main St. 

Plymouth, MI  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tom Morris 
2206 Davis 
Wyandotte, MI 48192 


